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Americans might not think that’s 
news, but when you tell them the play-
er was the WNBA’s Candace Parker, 
only the second woman to dunk in 
WNBA history, you get a different re-
action. 

Parker’s slam dunk is just one more 
sign that title IX is a slam dunk. At its 
core, title IX is a one-sentence law that 
bans sex discrimination in Federally 
funded education programs. Title IX 
tore down the quotas in law and med-
ical schools that would often limit the 
enrollment of women to 15 per year. 

Today, more women than men are at-
tending college. And in law schools, 
women are now the majority. In 1970, 
only one out of 27 high school girls 
played varsity sports. Today that fig-
ure is two in five, and these girls are 
reaping the benefits that come from 
sports: lower rates of substance abuse, 
unintended pregnancies, breast cancer, 
and osteoporosis. 

Title IX has made it possible for 
women to pursue any career they want. 
I am excited to see what today’s girls 
and young women will do with the op-
portunities title IX will provide for 
their futures. 
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CONGRESS NEEDS TO STOP 
LIMITING OPTIONS 

(Mr. SHUSTER asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. SHUSTER. Mr. Speaker, today 
the average price of gas in the Ninth 
Congressional District of Pennsylvania 
is over $4 a gallon. It has had a dra-
matic impact on families and small 
businesses across my district and 
across Pennsylvania. 

The American people know that drill-
ing isn’t the only answer, which my 
colleagues on the other side of the aisle 
continue to say, but they do know it is 
a huge part of the solution. They also 
know that it will have the greatest im-
pact in the shortest period of time. It 
is a real solution. 

The American people also know that 
we can explore and drill in places like 
ANWR and off the coast of the United 
States. We can do it in environ-
mentally safe ways and extract tre-
mendous amounts of energy in those 
parts of the world. 

The American people also know that 
this Congress has done nothing, has 
done nothing to solve the problem at 
the pump, has done nothing to help 
this economy with solving our oil and 
energy crisis that we face today. This 
Congress needs to act. We need to stop 
talking and limiting our options avail-
able to us. The American people are 
crying out for us to solve their problem 
and help them and help this economy 
grow. 
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BIG OIL: USE IT OR LOSE IT 
(Mr. PALLONE asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. PALLONE. Mr. Speaker, the 
American people are looking for real 
energy solutions that will bring down 
prices at the pump. Unfortunately, all 
they are getting from Washington Re-
publicans are more of the same old 
policies that are actually responsible 
for the high gas prices in the first time. 

The Republican solution is to open 
up more of our pristine land and our 
ocean to oil drilling. They neglect to 
say that Big Oil already has leases for 
68 million acres that, for whatever rea-
son, Big Oil refuses to explore. Experts 
estimate that these 68 million acres of 
leased land could produce about 4.8 
million barrels of oil which would near-
ly double our Nation’s total produc-
tion. 

Why should we give Big Oil access to 
more of our land and water when they 
refuse to drill on 68 million acres they 
already have? And if drilling is indeed 
the answer to high gas prices, as my 
Republican friends always claim, why 
aren’t they demanding that Big Oil 
start drilling on these lands? 

Mr. Speaker, this week House Repub-
licans will have an opportunity to act 
on their rhetoric by supporting Demo-
cratic legislation that tells Big Oil to 
either use it or lose it. 

f 

PROPERTY OWNERS AT RISK 
(Mr. SULLIVAN asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. SULLIVAN. Mr. Speaker, yester-
day was the third anniversary of the 
Supreme Court’s 2005 decision in the 
Kelo v. City of New London case. 

In that decision, a divided Supreme 
Court ruled that the government may 
take people’s homes and bulldoze them 
to make way for strip malls or other 
private development in order to in-
crease tax revenue. 

The negative effects of this far-reach-
ing decision places all private property 
owners at risk. No property owner is 
safe if the government decides that 
their land would serve a better purpose 
and be an economic gain if something 
bigger and more taxable were in its 
place. 

To combat these unjust property 
takings, I introduced H.R. 6219 to pro-
tect the rights of the private property 
owners. With this bill, all Americans 
now have the tools they need to fight 
unjust property takings and defend 
their homes and small businesses. 

The government has overstepped its 
bounds in taking private property from 
people. It has also done the wrong 
thing in not allowing us to drill for oil 
and gas in America. It is very impor-
tant that we get it in our own back-
yard. A lot of people on the Democratic 
side talk about alternative energy 
sources, and that is good. And we as 
Republicans believe in that. But also, 
we believe we need to get energy right 
here in our own backyard as well as we 
need to develop these technologies. 
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HONORING THE LAKE HIGHLANDS 
EXCHANGE CLUB AND LAKE 
HIGHLANDS MILITARY MOMS 

(Mr. HENSARLING asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. HENSARLING. Mr. Speaker, 
today I recognize the Lake Highlands 
Exchange Club and Rhonda Russell, 
founder of the Lake Highlands Military 
Moms. Rhonda formed Military Moms 
so that mothers could meet once a 
month to exchange stories, updates, 
and photographs of their children serv-
ing our Nation in uniform overseas. 

Recently, these two groups joined to-
gether to ensure that our servicemen 
and women received the local recogni-
tion they deserved for their heroic ef-
forts. For example, they created post-
ers for display throughout the Lake 
Highlands Community featuring photo-
graphs of 54 men and women serving 
our Nation in uniform. Additionally, 
they ensure that every returning serv-
icemember is publicly honored at the 
Exchange Club meetings. 

Mr. Speaker, on behalf of the Fifth 
District of Texas, I’m honored to be 
able to recognize the Lake Highlands 
Exchange Club and Lake Highlands 
Military Moms for their continued ef-
forts in honoring our heroes in uni-
form. 
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WHAT IS CONGRESS DOING TO 
LOWER GAS PRICES? 

(Ms. FOXX asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Ms. FOXX. Mr. Speaker, my con-
stituents, almost every single one, 
want to know what Congress is doing 
to lower the gas prices. Here is part of 
a letter from Matthew, a Boy Scout, 
from Winston-Salem, North Carolina: 
The problem I’m talking about how the 
gas prices are so high. If gas prices 
keep going up, we won’t be able to go 
on vacation, we won’t be able to go to 
the grocery store, we won’t be able to 
go to church. 

This is completely unacceptable for 
my constituents and also unacceptable 
for the constituents represented by my 
friends on the other side of the aisle. 
Unfortunately, it’s because of the out- 
of-touch Democrat leadership that 
Congress has done nothing to combat 
record gas prices. Democrats pledged to 
deliver low gas prices well before they 
even took control of Congress prom-
ising a ‘‘commonsense’’ plan to lower 
gas prices. And here we are with na-
tional gas prices at $4 a gallon. 

While Democrats only offer more of 
the same—broken promises in tax in-
creases—House Republicans are com-
mitted to pursuing solutions that will 
help alleviate the pain at the pump and 
grow the American economy. 
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